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Sent by: cdickinson@att.com

Subject:  AT&T --- CR#PC061103-1 --- Development

 Escalation

 Company: AT&T

 CR#: PC061103-1

 Status Code: Development

 = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =

 Description:

 Currently, when an AT&T UNE-P end-user customer calls the Qwest repair line (800-573-1311), the call is routed to a Qwest representative, who then provides the customer with an AT&T 800 repair number (800-288-2747).  There are several reasons for this request:  AT&T customers should not be speaking to a Qwest representative; it would be much more efficient to route the call directly to AT&T, or any other CLEC; it eliminates potential representative errors, and; it reduces the number of calls to the Qwest center.

 History of Item:

 This CR was initially submitted on 6/11/03.  The clarification call was held on June 24, 2003 and presented at the 7/16/03 Product/Process CMP meeting.  On 8/13/03, Qwest provided a response to AT&T stating that it was in the process of researching feasibility estimates.  At the 8/20/03 Product/Process, Craig Suellentrop discussed Qwest's response and explained the current repair VRU process to the meeting attendees.  On 9/9/03, Qwest forwarded another response to AT&T indicating that Qwest would accept the CR.  At the 9/17/0/3 Product/Process meeting Craig Suellentrop told the CLEC community that Qwest accepted the CR and intended to implement within 90-120 days.  At the following Product/Process meeting 10/15/03, Craig Suellentrop advised that this CR would be delayed since, unknown to him earlier, there was parallel work being done at Qwest.  Craig Suellentrop did not explain what the parallel work was, that it was not a product of a Qwest CR and that an implementation date for the AT&T CR was delayed.

 Reason for Escalation / Dispute:

 AT&T initially requested this CR be implemented in August 2003 and was subsequently told it would be implemented 90-120 days from the September Product/Process meeting.  AT&T has made business plans for this implementation.  Now, AT&T has no idea whether the CR will actually be implemented or any idea of the implementation date.

 Business Need and Impact:

 AT&T has been planning for implementation of this CR.  AT&T is in need of this CR to increase efficiency and reduce error of agent involvement. AT&T prefers that Qwest not have direct interaction with its own end-users.

 Desired CLEC Resolution:

 AT&T requests that this CR be implemented within the initially stated implementation date - December 2003 - February 2004.

 = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =
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